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June 6, 2020 
 
Via email Julie.Eck@davispartnership.com 
Julie Eck 
Davis Partnership Architects  
 
Project: Judi’s House, Stapleton   
Re:  Sketch Plan Review  

  
 

Dear Julie:  

The Stapleton Design Review Committee would like to thank you for your Sketch Plan presentation to the 
committee. The SDRC is pleased with the design direction you have so far would like to thank you for a thoughtful 
design process. The SDRC recommends approval to your Sketch Plan with no conditions.  

Again, thank you for your Sketch Plan presentation to the committee. Please schedule your Schematic Design 
presentation to the committee with Tammi Holloway at your earliest convenience time. If you have any questions, 
please contact Merina Irfano at merina.irfano@gmail.com.  

 
 
Thank you,  

 
 
 
 
 

          Mark Johnson 
          Chair 
          Design Review Committee 
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